
 
St. Francis, Francesville; St. Joseph, Pulaski; St. Peter, Winamac 

Rev. Leroy G. Kinnaman, Pastor  
Cluster Email: stpete4906@embarqmail.com 

Cluster Website: preciousbloodcluster.org 

Cluster Correspondence: 401 N Monticello Street, Winamac, IN 46996   
Bulletin Deadline: Wednesday Morning by 9:00 A.M. 

Phone: 574.946.4906   Fax: 574.946.4962 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LITURGY SCHEDULE  
Monday, August 6 at St. Peter 
8:00 A.M. +Leona Sommers by Viv Reinhold  
  

Tuesday, August 7 
NO MASS 
 

Wednesday, August 8  
NO MASS  
 

Thursday, August 9 at St. Joseph   
8:00 A.M. +Leona Kinnaman by Joe & Carole 
Kuhn   
 

Friday, August 10 at St. Peter 
8:00 A.M. +Paul DeSabatine by family and 
friends     
 

Saturday, August 11 
4:00 P.M. at St. Peter 
+Kenny Kasten by Joe & Rachel Morris Family   
6:00 P.M. at St. Joseph 
+Our Cluster Family  
 

Sunday, August 12 
8:00 A.M. at St. Francis  
+Lawrence & Mary Jane Perry by Family   
10:00 A.M. at St. Peter 
+Fr. Bert Woolson by Betty DeSabatine 
 

LITURGICAL MINISTERS  
Saturday, August 11 at 4:00 P.M.  
(St. Peter) 
Reader: Deb Coble  
Ministers: Viv Reinhold, Judy Wilson & Andy 
Pesaresi  
Servers: Bonnie Budd & Caitlyn Ottow                               
Ushers: VOLUNTEERS  
 

Saturday, August 11 at 6:00 P.M.   
(St. Joseph) 
Reader: Larry Brady  
Ministers: Lisa Brady, Kelly Weaver & Shelley 
Werner  
Servers: Cash Roth & Bunnie Daugherty    
Ushers: Tim Weaver, Curt Daugherty, Frank 
Boardman & Tom Reutebuch                                  
 

Sunday, August 12 at 8:00 A.M.   
(St. Francis) 
Reader: Dillar Ames  
Ministers: Carl & Rusty Federer                         
Servers: Jonathan Ottow  
 

Sunday, August 12 at 10:00A.M.  
(St. Peter) 
Reader: Marita Grisel  
Ministers: Rick Grisel, Loree Fisher & Bob 
Klitzman  
Servers: Madelyn & Claire Goodman                          
Ushers: Dan & Linda Murphy and John & 

Denise Downing     

mailto:stpete4906@embarqmail.com


Oh, by the way…  

School resumes Wednesday! A blessing for some; a curse for others. Education is very 

important in our day and age. As Catholics, there is another 

education basic to and for all of us. The Catechism of the 

Catholic Church reminds us that family and parents are the 

PRIMARY educators of the faith for their children. It is through the 

word and example of parents that children first come to know God 

and begin a personal relationship with Jesus Christ. When children 

are baptized, the Church community promises to help parents foster their faith. 

 

                     Because all of us were given the opportunity to participate: 

From the USCCB, 25 July 2018 
WASHINGTON—In June, the National Religious Retirement Office (NRRO) distributed $25 

million to 360 religious communities to aid in the care of senior members. The funds were made 

possible by the annual Retirement Fund for Religious collection, which benefits elderly Catholic 

sisters, brothers, and priests in religious orders. The most recent appeal raised just over $28 million. 

In 1988, Catholic bishops of the United States launched the 

Retirement Fund for Religious to address the significant lack of 

retirement funding among religious communities. The NRRO 

coordinates the annual appeal and distributes the proceeds to eligible 

religious communities. 

"Traditionally, women and men religious served for little to no 

pay," said Presentation Sister Stephanie Still, the NRRO's executive 

director. "Today, hundreds of religious communities lack sufficient 

retirement savings. Proceeds from the annual collection enable our office to distribute financial 

assistance that helps communities provide for aging members." 

The funding disbursed in June is known as Direct Care Assistance and represents the bulk of 

financial support distributed by the NRRO. Religious communities combine this assistance with their 

own income and savings to help meet a wide range of expenses, including prescription medications and 

nursing care. Throughout the year, additional funding is allocated for religious communities with the 

greatest needs and for ongoing education in retirement planning and eldercare delivery. Roughly 94 

percent of donations directly aid senior religious and their communities. The remainder is used for 

administration and promotion of the annual appeal. 

"Our mission is to provide financial support and educational assistance that enable religious 

communities to meet eldercare needs while developing long-range retirement strategies," said Sister 

Still. "We are profoundly grateful to the donors across the nation whose generosity and prayers sustain 

these efforts." 

The NRRO is sponsored by the Conference of Major Superiors of Men (CMSM), the Council of 

Major Superiors of Women Religious (CMSWR), the Leadership Conference of Women Religious 

(LCWR), and the United States Conference of Catholic Bishops (USCCB). 

There was an interesting commentary in America: The Jesuit Review recently. 

How true it is. A reader’s Digest version…good reading for all of us! 
 

Religious education is broken. It's time to fix our Sunday school culture. 



A public school with a dropout rate of 50 percent and two-thirds of area parents opting out 

of it would be considered failing. If the school were unable to turn those numbers around in a few 

years, it would likely be shut down. And yet for decades, Catholic parishes in the United States have 

invested in religious education programs that have proven no more effective. Today, more than 

half of Catholic millennials report going to Mass a few times a year or less, and, according to a 

2014 poll, 68 percent of Catholic parents decide not to enroll their child in any formal Catholic 

religious education. 

To say that there is a crisis in religious education in this country is not to discount the 

profound generosity of many volunteers and teachers who sustain parish programs around the 

country. If their dedication were the only factor determining success, there would be no problem. 

Yet in many if not most settings, religious education is not accomplishing its purpose: to hand on 

the faith from generation to generation. Both surveys and our experience tell us the U.S. church is 

reaching a possible breaking point in that chain. Ineffective catechesis—whether in the parish 

setting or in Catholic schools—is not the sole cause of the rise of the so-called ‘nones’; but for the 

most part, religious education as presently conducted does not give these young people a 

compelling reason to believe. 

The first step is admitting there is a problem—and any parent who has dragged a squirming 

fifth grader to an hour of Sunday school can say what it is: Most 10-year-olds do not want to spend 

their weekend in a classroom. More fundamentally, the assumptions built into the current system 

of religious education, developed at a different time and in a different cultural context, no longer 

hold. There was a time when religious belief and self-identification were default positions, 

supported by social norms. But today, when young people are surrounded by a culture in which 

choosing to believe is more and more a revolutionary act, religious education must do much more 

than hand on the basic tenets of the faith. Unless the option of belief is made real by family and 

community relationships that offer examples of true Christian discipleship, creedal affirmations are 

taking root in rocky soil. 

The good news is that innovative models of catechesis that look beyond the classroom, like 

family-based religious education, Catechesis of the Good Shepherd and programs that center on 

small group discussion and service, have shown great potential. What seems to be the key is that 

these models are not just about education but formation. They work to make discipleship tangible 

and imaginable first, rather than focusing on transmitting the content of the faith. Not 

coincidentally, they can also be resource-intensive, requiring greater involvement and investment 

on the part of families, parish staff and clergy. No program, however, can ever replace the central 

role of parents as “the principal and first educators of their children” (Catechism of the Catholic 

Church, No. 1653). We must also discern how to form parents for this mission. 

Changing “Sunday school” culture and Catholic schools’ religion classes into a relational 

process of faith formation is no simple task. It will require church leaders to admit that the path we 

have been on for decades is not sufficient to respond to today’s needs and cannot be fixed merely 

with different books, better curricula or more training. And it will require 

parents to demand and to help build parish communities that not only 

teach the faith but live it out joyfully. “Let the little children come to me,” 

Jesus said, “and do not hinder them.” Now is the time for the church to 

reflect on these words and move urgently to develop religious formation 

programs that introduce children to the person at the heart of our faith, 

who desires not only well-informed students but lifelong disciples. 

http://www.americamagazine.org/content/dispatches/drop-faith-participation-reported-younger-catholics
http://cara.georgetown.edu/staff/webpages/CatholicFamilyResearch.pdf
http://cara.georgetown.edu/staff/webpages/CatholicFamilyResearch.pdf
http://www.cgsusa.org/
https://www.familyformation.net/ChurchDocumentSupport.asp
https://www.familyformation.net/ChurchDocumentSupport.asp


INDOT-119 
According to INDOT policy, a one (1) week notice is required before a road is closed. I received 

an advanced notice that 119 will be closed from the Dairy Barn in Winamac to 

Highway 16 for one (1) week beginning 13 August. What does CLOSED 

mean? According to INDOT spokesperson Lamar Holliday: ”If you’re trying to 

figure out if you belong in the restricted area, it’s a simple one-question test. Do 

you have business on the closed portion? If not, stay off of it. Only authorized 

personnel are allowed in the construction zone and the primary reason for this is 

safety-for the safety of the public and the safety of the workers.” So, whenever 

INDOT starts, the Liturgy schedule at St. Joseph will be readjusted to St. Peter. 

If work begins 13 August as scheduled, remember there is a Holy Day of Obligation on Wednesday, 15 

August. Stay tuned…and be watchful! 

                                                               Meanwhile, back at the ranch….fr. K 

Quick one - liners for you:  

ц Please complete your paper work ASAP!   Thank you!  

цThe Not So Young will meet in St. Peterõs Parish hall on Friday, August 10th 

beginning at 12:30 P.M.  Please plan to join us for a fun filled afternoon!  

цThe Lazarus Collection will be the weekend of August 18 & 19.  Items 

requested by the Pulaski County Food Pantry are: shampoo, toothpaste, womenõs 

deodorant, womenõs depends (sizes small, medium and large), and all feminine hygiene 

products.  Thank you for your continued support.    

цThank you for your support of our mission collection last weekend.  A total of $1,892.25 

was forwarded to the Diocese for distribution to the Congregation of the Holy Spirit.                                      
      

                ÎÎÎÎÎÎÎÎÎ 

  St. Francis                  St. Joseph                          St. Peter                                    
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Cluster News!!!! 
Friday , August 10  

12:30 P.M. Not So Young at St. Peter   
 

PRAYER REQUESTS:  Please keep the following individuals in your prayers: Richard Alber, Pat 
Barngrover, Mary Baunach (Barbara Mauôs Mother), Judy Berger, Shelia 
Buczek, Will Cheverette, Tom Fanning, Steve Fulmer, Rose Marie Garcia 
(friend of Theresa Logan),  Donna Griffen (friend of Theresa Logan), Cari 
Heater (Lois Heaterôs grand-daughter), Fr. Mike Heppen, Christi Hoffa,  
Frances Hoover, Mary Ann Johnson, Marie Kraft, Greg Loehmer, Theresa 

Logan, Robert Meyer, Patricia OôDonnell, Floyd Podell, Brandi Shidler, Gloria Staples, Lowell Stout 
(uncle of Denise Downing), Graham Vollmer & Elizabeth Weldon 

July 29, 2018 

General Offerings: $435.00 

 Loose Collection: $48.90 

Mission: $147.00 

 

 

                                              

July 28, 2018  

General Offerings: $1,049.00      

 Loose Collection: $71.75 

Mission: $876.25 

 

         

                                                                 

   

   

  

                                                                                                 

   

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 July 28 & 29, 2018            
General Offering: $1,392.00 

 Loose Collection: $436.00 

Children’s Offering: $6.80  

Votive Lights: $9.10 

Mission: $869.00 

Cemetery: $630.00 

 

 

 

   

   

   

   

   

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


